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MINUTES 
February 9, 2015
CHARLES MACK CITIZENS CENTER
Lake Norman Marine Commissioners Attending
Present:
John Marino


Chairman
Mark Lancaster


Iredell County

Morris Sample


Lincoln County
Bill Young


Mecklenburg County

Excused Absence:
John Gerke


Catawba County
Staff Present
Ron Shoultz


Executive Director

Bob Elliott


Assistant Director
Bill Johnson


Administrator
Chairman John Marino recognized Mr. Dan Stehle in the audience. Mr. Stehle is a former LNMC Commissioner and past Chairman. 

Minutes

After a review of the minutes from the January 12, 2015 meeting, Commissioner Sample made a motion to approve the minutes as presented, Commissioner Young seconded the motion and it was passed unanimously. 
Reports – LNMC Executive Director
Ron Shoultz reported on the following items:
· There will be a special meeting on 2/12/15 at 2:00pm in the Cornelius Town Hall. The purpose of the meeting is for the LNMC to obtain clarity from the Water Management Group on four issues previously identified in a letter sent to them on 1/23/15.
· Staff will be going to Raleigh to attend an annual Aquatic Weed Council meeting. We will be advocating our position to obtain a permit to insert grass-eating carp into Lake Norman this year.

· Third Quarter Narrative on the activities of the LNMC has been sent to the four supporting counties.

· 2015/16 funding requests have/will be sent to the four supporting counties.

· The Resolution for Lake Authority passed at the last meeting has been sent to the four counties.

· The 2nd Quarter Financial Statements have been compiled and are in the Commissioner’s folders.
Reports – Enforcement
Charlotte Mecklenburg Lake Patrol
Officer Echerd reported that activity has been restricted to land and there was nothing significant to report.
Cornelius Police Department

No report
Iredell County Sheriff
No report. 
Catawba County 
No report

Lincoln County

No report
N.C. Wildlife Resources Commission
Officer Robertson communicated there will be a major exercise conducted on Lake Norman on 5/9/15. The purpose of the exercise is to test reactions and preparedness of law enforcement units on the lake. The exercise will be centered around a staged fire on the vessel, Lady of the Lake.
Reports – Lake Issues
Duke Energy
Joe Kluttz reported that the lake level is at 95.6 and target is 94. The May target is 98, recreational level, and conditions are excellent for achieving this level. 
Coast Guard Auxiliary Division 26

Dereck Van Wickel informed the Commissioners about the activities of Flotillas of Division 26 one of which is a course titled, About Boating Safely. The course will be held throughout the spring and summer of 2015. Another course being offered is titled, Suddenly in Command, which is designed to prepare passengers who may find themselves taking control of a boat in an emergency situation. Free vessel checks will be conducted throughout the season.
Lake Norman Sail and Power Squadron
Richard Todd introduced himself as the new Commander of the Power Squadron. The Power Squadron had a very successful year and placed second out of 450 squadrons rated by the organization, BoatUS. 
Richard provided a brochure to the audience covering the history and purpose of the Power Squadron. 

Mecklenburg County Parks and Rec.
No report
DOT/Highway 150 Bridge Repair

Scott Brother representing the American Bridge Company gave a status report on the repair of the Highway 150 Bridge. Some buoys will be repositioned tonight, the lead paint has been removed and priming has begun, structural steel repairs are being completed and the project is on schedule. The expected completion date is June or July. 
Water Quality/Erosion/Buffers/Illegal Discharge
Mecklenburg County Water Quality

Dave Caldwell reviewed the Water Quality Report for January and highlighted the chart in the middle of the handout that demonstrates the lake is in excellent condition.
ADOPT-an-Island Program
No report. 
NC Wildlife Federation
No report
Catawba Riverkeeper Foundation
No report
Comments from the Public
Michael Nutting who has initiated the project, Light of the Lake, gave an update on his project status. In order to solicit tax-deductible donations, Michael has applied for and received a tax-exempt status for his project. In addition to the three verbal commitments he has received to date, he received nine additional supporters at the boat show held this last weekend. The audience gave Michael a round of applause for his results to date.
Committee Reports
ATON Committee
Commissioner Young reviewed the current status of ATON repair on the lake. We have a faded sign that needs attention and Commissioner Young requested law enforcement to advise of additional faded signs discovered. The ATON status is in good condition.
Hydrilla Committee

Bob Elliott stated that the LNMC first placed grass-eating carp in Lake Norman in 2004. It is our goal to continue to utilize grass-eating carp as the preferred method of controlling the spread of hydrilla growth in the lake. Bob recently talked with DENR and the Wildlife Commission about this year’s allocation of grass eating carp and was informed that there will be no allocation this year. The criterion being used is “if there is not a presence of hydrilla for three years then it is gone”. Ken Manuel the consultant from Duke Power disagrees with this criterion. Also, there is disagreement as to the present amount of grass eating carp currently in Lake Norman. A model has been developed to determine need and the model shows that there are still 2000 fish in the lake and thus there is not a need for more. The calculations by the LNMC and Ken Manuel show that there are 300 or less fish in the lake. The death rate calculation methodology is the key variable between the two projections. The LNMC position for continued use of grass eating carp is predicated on the following:
· Lake Norman is a unique body of water and other lake modeling is not applicable

· The use of grass eating carp is a less costly method to control hydrilla, ie cheap insurance

· The control of hydrilla has a positive economic impact on the lake region

· LNMC has agreed to pay for the cost of the grass eating carp so as to relieve the state of any expense
· The littoral zone on Lake Norman is 8000 acres and with a ratio of 1 fish per 8 acres, there is a need for 1000 fish

· Bow fishing has also depleted the number of grass eating carp on the lake

Ron Schultz and Bob are attending the Aquatic Weed Council meeting next Tuesday and we will hear what their decision is regarding an allocation of grass eating carp for Lake Norman. Chairman Marino emphasized that our use of grass carp has been a powerful and cost effective tool to control hydrilla and it should be continued.  
The Boater Education

Commissioner Gerke was not able to attend this meeting due to illness.
Charter Boat Committee 
Commissioner Sample reported that renewal Charter Boat packages will be reviewed by the committee in March and final recommendations to the LNMC Commission in April.
No Wake Buoy
No report
Rafting Committee

No report
Applications

No-Wake Buoy Requests
None
Rafting Applications 
None 
Variances
None
Other: 
None
FERC Applications
Laurie Ison, Area Manager for Western NC, made a presentation regarding a FERC application from Aqua NC requesting approval of existing waste water effluent discharge lines in Lake Norman in order to obtain Duke Power Conveyance Permits. Mid South Water Systems installed these lines thirty years ago to support four area waste water treatment facilities. These discharge lines were permitted by DENR without getting proper Duke Power approval.  Through a series of acquisitions, Aqua NC has become owner of these utility companies and discharge lines and has been working with Duke Power to obtain the necessary Conveyance Permits and FERC approval. 

Commissioner Sample moved to approve this FERC application, Commissioner Lancaster seconded the motion and the motion passed unanimously. 




Administrative Matters 

Executive Director made mention of the 2nd Quarter Financial Statements located in the Commissioner’s folders. These statements give a snap shot of our current cash position. Commissioner Sample asked about our cash position as it relates to the level recommended by our auditors and Executive Director Shoultz replied,” we are right on the edge”. Chairman Marino reminded all that it has been ten years since the LNMC has received an increase in funding. The LNMC continued commitment to the lake will require some increase in funding levels from the four counties. Reserve scheduled maintenance of the ATON system requires more dollars for support than we currently can provide thus we must work on a priority basis with some needs not being met. 
Chairman Marino thanked everyone for attending and asked for a motion to adjourn.
Commissioner Sample made a motion to adjourn the meeting, Commissioner Young seconded the motion. The motion was approved and the meeting was adjourned.

